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We began the fiscal year with all things virtual as the nation 
was working on the development of COVID-19 vaccines. 
Our 2020 Leading Women Honorees pre-recorded their 

uplifting messages for the virtual celebration and then came together to 
meet one another the morning of the celebration. Though most would 
suggest that a virtual meeting should go no longer than 2 hours, our 
5-member delegation to the Girl Scouts of the USA National Council 
Session (Ellie Clemence, Corrine Robbins, Veronica Wathen, George 
Shuster, and Pam Hyland) joined over 1,000 sister Girl Scouts for a 3-day 
marathon of virtual meetings with one day lasting over 13 hours. Our 
council’s joint proposal on Consistency in Delegate Terms passed on the 
very last evening. Corrine Robbins made the motion, and we were so 
proud of her!

Closing ceremonies for Camps Cookie and Promising Acres brought 
together many girls and volunteers to these beloved camp properties 
to enjoy one last day and share their special memories. Traditions and 
memorabilia from both these properties are now integrated into Camp 
Rocky Farm and Camp Hoffman. We are so grateful for the partnerships 
we have with several foundations that support our remaining camp 
properties and it was especially exciting to see girls and volunteers 
enjoying the new outdoor pavilion at Camp Hoffman, funded by The 
Champlin Foundation, in honor of this camp’s centennial year!

Behind the  scenes, staff worked with GSUSA on the 2.0 version of 
Salesforce to improve our ability to support the amazing volunteers 
and families who recognize the value of the Girl Scout Leadership 
Experience. While the value of our program is what brings families to  
Girl Scouting, they will only stay if the processes and support systems are 
easy to access. 

Before embarking upon the highlights of the past year, 

let us share how excited we are about the future of 

GSSNE as a new leadership partnership begins in May. 

At the 2022 Annual Meeting, delegates will elect a new 

Board Chair as well as several new board officers and 

members who will be partnering with the new CEO. 

The local CEO Search Committee is working with the 

FGP Search Firm to identify outstanding candidates 

and we know they will select the ideal candidate! There 

will be an opportunity to share your thoughts, ideas, 

and dreams for the new CEO and Board Leadership at 

the Annual Meeting! 

Until We Meet Again



We are also very proud that our council was awarded a full three-year 
charter from Girl Scouts of the USA in recognition of the good work we 
are doing locally. Charters are issued for up to three years based on the 
strength of a local council.

Our year concluded with the most heart-warming Camp Hoffman 
Centennial Celebration that brought together many generations of 
Girl Scouts who found a “home” at Camp Hoffman, as well as lifelong 
friends. It’s hard to describe how transformative a summer camp 
experience can be, so we urge you to find out for yourselves and give the 
young Girl Scouts in your life and community the gift of summer camp.

Thank you for your continued partnership—not only in this fiscal year 
but throughout the six years we have been leadership partners for 
GSSNE—we are so grateful. Our council is extremely fortunate to have so 
many great volunteers, staff, board and committee members, and other 
supporters all dedicated to working together for our mission. While Pam 
is retiring and George’s three terms as Board Chair come to an end, we are 
both lifetime Girl Scouts and will remain lifetime advocates of GSSNE!

As we are both strong outdoor advocates, we’re reminded of campfire 
songs. One of those is about the meaning of aloha which often means 
“farewell to you until we meet again”—the perfect sentiment for our final 
annual report message!

Aloha – George and Pam
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Cynthia L. Paliotta  
Sales and Marketing,  
Hospitality Industry

Deborah Ricci 
Retired IT Industry Director

Margaret Ruggieri 
Retired Faculty Member, 
Accountancy Department,  
Providence College

Lisa St. Onge 
Senior Assistant Vice President, 
Amica Insurance Company

Kelli Viera 
Managing Director,  
Marsh & McLennan Agency LLC

 
Honorary Member

Elizabeth C. Cugini 
Retired Kindergarten Teacher, 
former GSSNE Board Chair

2021 Board of Directors

Members-at-Large



Amica
Thank you to Amica Insurance who has been 
Girl Scouts of Southeastern New England’s 
largest corporate supporter for over 25 years! 
Amica has demonstrated their long-standing 
commitment to our community by supporting 
GSSNE’s Friends of Girl Scouting Campaign, 
Community Outreach and Extended Learning 
Programs, and our Campership Fund. In 
addition, Amica continues to generously 
sponsor many GSSNE events like the Gold 
Award Shine Ceremony, Leading Women of 
Distinction Awards, and the Camp Hoffman 
Centennial Celebration!

We are deeply appreciative for Amica’s 
ongoing philanthropic partnership. Not only 
do they financially contribute to GSSNE, 
but their employees have also generously 
volunteered their time and talents to serve  
Girl Scouts in our council.

Alletta Morris McBean 
Charitable Trust 
GSSNE appreciates the generosity of the 
Alletta Morris McBean Charitable Trust 
for their support of all things Girl Scouts in 
Newport! 

Their gift provided critical funding for our 
Community Outreach and Extended Learning 
programs and enabled girls, who could not 
participate without financial assistance,  
to experience the life-long benefits of  
Girl Scouting. From individual program 
supply kits for each girl in our Outreach 
Programs (no sharing during COVID), which 
were delivered to our program partner sites, 
to earned badges, their support kept girls in 
Girl Scouting and also provided two full-day 
STEAM programs to Girl Scout Daisies and 
Brownies at Camp Rocky Farm: Amazing 
STEAM Adventure and 3,2,1 Blast Off!

In addition, the funding from the Alletta 
Morris McBean Charitable Trust supported 
the purchase of two new furnaces for the 
lodge at Camp Rocky Farm in Newport. 
Our council is committed to preserving this 
valuable property for our Girl Scouts and this 
extremely popular camping facility now has 
heating systems that will support year-round 
use of the lodges.

Highlights



STEAM Adventure at 
Camp Rocky Farm 
Girl Scout Daisies and Brownies on 
Aquidneck Island in our Community 
Outreach and Extended Learning programs 
joined us for The Amazing STEAM Adventure 
and 3,2,1 Blast Off at Camp Rocky Farm. 
Girls were introduced to robots and learned 
what robots can do, how to identify the 
different parts of the robot and how to give 
robots direction through algorithms. They 
also learned about all things rockets while 
getting the opportunity to experience the 
great outdoors at camp, where they hiked 
the camp trails and learned fun camp songs 
by the campfire. 

Community Outreach 
and Extended Learning 
Program
In the 2020-2021 membership year, Girl 
Scouts of Southeastern New England’s 
Community Outreach and Extended 
Learning Programs were able to provide 
179 virtual program sessions during 
the academic year and 59 in-person 
sessions during the summer, serving girls 
across Rhode Island and southeastern 
Massachusetts with the collaboration 
and cooperation of 15 partner sites. 
Communities served include Newport, 
Fall River, Middletown, East Providence, 
Providence, Pawtucket, Central Falls,  
and Woonsocket.

Throughout the year, these Girl Scouts took 
part in different virtual program options 
including Home Scientist, a curriculum that 
introduced them to chemistry, biology, and 
physics. They conducted many hands-on 
experiments with common household 
items, which gave the girls the skills to see 
science all around them! Activities included 
the static electricity salt & pepper dance, 
sink or float buoyancy experiment, and the 
markers ink chromatography experiment. 

Girls were also introduced to Space 
Adventurer, a curriculum geared towards 
discovery learning. They learned about 
the sun, moon, planets, and stars as space 
scientists. They made their own solar 
system model, learned about constellations, 
the International Space Station, and 
conducted a space lander experiment. 

Isabella from Troop 3196 wrote  
about her experience in Girl Scouts:

Thank you Girl Scouts.

Thank you for making me happy.

Thank you for making me smart.

Thank you for making every  
Wednesday extra special.

Thank you for the love I got from all of you.

Thank you for all the experiments we did.

Thank you for making me have more confidence. 

Me and my sister Sydney say thank you.



Summer camp 2021 was full of excitement as 
we were able to return to camp. Although we 
were still unable to offer overnight camp due 
to the ongoing restrictions of the COVID-19 
pandemic, we were able to safely serve 448 
(with a total of 613 registrations from campers 
attending multiple weeks) individual campers 
during our day camp programs at Camp 
Hoffman/Green Forest and Camp Rocky Farm. 

During our day camp programs, campers 
unleashed their inner explorers and enjoyed 
camp in new and exciting ways. Campers 
had the opportunity to participate in all 
the favorite camp activities like boating 
and swimming, archery, the high ropes 
course, learning outdoor skills, building fires, 
making tie dye, cooking over an open fire, 
and enjoying s’mores, all while making new 
friends and lifelong memories. Campers also 
had the opportunity to join in on the optional 
Thursday Night Late Night or Overnight 
program where they were able to get a taste 
of what it’s like to sleep over at camp. During 
their extended stay at camp they participated 
in night hikes, Girl Scout traditions, making 
and performing skits, and a lot of singing. 

During this camp season, we were once again 
successful in attaining our American Camp 
Association (ACA) accreditation, which means 
that our camps comply with more than 300 
industry-established standards in health, 
safety, and programming. 

Feedback from this camp season was very 
positive and has helped to form the summer 
2022 camp season. Overall, campers and 
caregivers enjoyed our program offerings, 
appreciated our ability to pivot during an 
ongoing pandemic, welcomed improved 
council/camp communications with 
caregivers, and loved this year’s summer 
camp staff. They are all also anxiously waiting 
to have overnight camp back up and running. 
In addition, they wanted more program 
offerings for older campers and improved 
facilities. With this in mind, we will be offering 
new and exciting older camper programming 
and will be offering badge earning 
opportunities for all our camp programming 
in summer 2022. 

Summer Camp



Camp Endowments
We are delighted to report that we now have 
permanent endowments established for both 
Camp Hoffman and Camp Rocky Farm! Camp 
Rocky Farm’s endowment balance as of the 
2021 fiscal year end was $27,025 and Camp 
Hoffman’s was $113,253 in cash received 
and another $52,498 in booked pledges. This 
is an important first step in securing the 
financial security of each camp. Interest from 
these endowments will support the ongoing 
operating costs of each property. 

The long-term goal is to increase contributions 
into the endowments until the interest can 
fully cover the annual operating costs of each 
camp. Donors investing in these endowments 
can imagine no more worthy goal than to 
secure the future of these beautiful outdoor 
spaces so that future generations of Girl 
Scouts can experience the fun, adventures, 
and renewal of spirit that every Girl Scout 
finds at camp. Thanks to 
every donor—both 
current and 
future—for 
preserving 
such an 
important 
component of 
the Girl Scout 
experience!

Camp Hoffman 
Centennial
Camp Hoffman is one of the oldest 
continuously operating Girl Scout camps in 
the country, and it turned 100 on July 24, 
2021. The year started with a virtual Kick-Off 
Campfire Event on October 1, 2020, followed 
by a virtual alum event in November 2020. 
In March 2021 we held a Camp Stewardship 
event for all girls and adults where they spent 
the day at Camp Hoffman helping to prepare 
the property for troop rentals, summer 
camp, and the Camp Hoffman 
Centennial Celebration. Attendees 
also had the opportunity to 
Adopt-A-Spot ahead of time 
and we offered projects for 
all ages and abilities. The 
Camp Stewardship event was 
such a success that we will be 
continuing it for years to come! 

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, 
we postponed our large Camp Hoffman 
Centennial Celebration to later in the year, but 
we still celebrated on the actual centennial 
anniversary of our beloved camp! Donors 
who had given $100 or more to the Camp 
Hoffman Endowment were invited to a donor 
recognition event that took place at Camp 
Hoffman on July 24, 2021. The approximately 
30 donors in attendance were given a tour 
of the newly expanded Sarah Hazard Nomer 
museum, the newly renovated nature center, 
and the brand new pavilion. All projects 
were made possible by generous donations 

from the Champlin Foundation. Guests 
also took tours of the property and heard 
from two recent campers, Allie Paliotta 
and Abigail Aronson, who shared some of 
their favorite memories and why Camp 
Hoffman is so special to them. Georgann 
Lardaro, a longtime volunteer and chair of 
the Camp Hoffman Centennial Committee, 
also shared why this event and endowment 
are so important to her. We introduced a 
commemorative brick fundraiser that night 
and will be offering donors the opportunity 

to purchase personalized bricks to create 
a pathway at the foot of Rooftree, 

our new nature center. Proceeds 
from the sale of these pavers 

will go to the Camp Hoffman 
Endowment Fund.

On September 25, 2021, 
we held the official Camp 

Hoffman Centennial 
Celebration. We had over 550 

current and former Girl Scouts 
along with their friends and family join 

us from near and far for a weekend of fun 
and celebration! The excitement and joy 
from all who participated was abundant, 
and attendees enjoyed exploring the camp, 
participating in many activities, meeting 
with old friends, and made new friends 
and memories that will last a lifetime. This 
event would not have been possible without 
the Camp Hoffman Centennial Committee, 
our generous event sponsors, and everyone 
who volunteered their time on the day of 
the event. 



Adult 
Recognition 
Recipients

GSSNE Special  
Supporter Award 

St. Mary’s of the Bay 
Warren, RI

Twigg’s Automotive 
Warren, RI

Milestones of 
Membership  

Freda Lehrer  
Cranston, RI, 65 Years

Wanda Cavedon  
Warwick, RI, 35 Years

Laura Masterson  
Riverside, RI, 25 Years

Cindy Rollins 
Coventry, RI, 25 Years

Laurie Boone 
North Attleboro, MA, 15 Years

GSSNE Kit Hammett 
Award

Tami Depietro 
West Greenwich, RI

Jen Spira 
West Greenwich, RI

Years of Volunteer Service

Laura Masterson 
Riverside, RI, 20 years

Lindsay Ayers 
Bristol, RI, 15 years 

Jan Fiske 
Wrentham, MA, 10 years

Caroline Hughes 
Bristol, RI, 10 years

Marisa Lonkart 
Narragansett, RI, 10 years 

Ellen Sharp 
Bristol, RI, 10 years

Sarah Goss 
Warren, RI, 5 years

Morgan Hellmold 
Barrington, RI, 5 years

Jess Vargas 
Bristol, RI, 5 years

GSSNE Rising Star  
Award

Sara Hill 
Plainville, MA

Kelley Wright 
Middletown, RI

Holly Young 
Middletown, RI

GSSNE Volunteer  
of Excellence  

Tricia Barry 
Wrentham, MA	

Katelyn Clough 
Wrentham, MA 

Kristen Moniz 
Little Compton, RI

GSUSA Appreciation Pin

Jennifer Bangs 
Woonsocket, RI

Barbara Canuel 
Somerset, MA

Janice DiPietro 
Wickford, RI 

Dianne Johnson 
Somerset, MA 

Mel Wathen 
Narragansett, RI

GSUSA Honor Pin

Darmelis Cruz 
Providence, RI

GSUSA Thanks Badge

Diane Pelrine 
Wrentham, MA

George Shuster 
North Scituate, RI

GSSNE has an important 

annual tradition of 

recognizing volunteers 

who make extraordinary 

contributions to Girl 

Scouts. On June 23, 

2021, we held our 

second virtual Volunteer 

Appreciation event 

during which, Adult 

Recognitions were 

bestowed.



Shining bright

56  
Bronze Award Girl Scouts 

46  

Silver Award Girl Scouts 

8  

Gold Award Girl Scouts  

3,420   
Collective hours spent earning these  

Highest Awards in Girl Scouting

Despite countless obstacles, Girl Scouts across our council continued to give back to their 

communities in the most meaningful ways through their Highest Awards projects. All  

Girl Scouts who earned their Bronze, Silver, and Gold Awards between April 2019 through 

March 2021 were invited to GSSNE’s virtual Shine Ceremony, which was held on May 27, 

2021. This year, Girl Scouts of the USA awarded scholarships to Gold Award Girl Scouts 

throughout the country. Lucy Stimson was the recipient of this national scholarship in the 

GSSNE Council for her project, Making a Stress-Free Breakthrough.

Highest Awards

2020-2021 GSSNE Gold Award Girl Scouts 

Mckayla Angelini, Somerset, MA, Preserving Vietnam War Veteran History

Katie Bloomer, Exeter, RI, Teen Organ Donation Registration Awareness 

Alexia Fotopoulos, Scituate, RI, Sustainable Existing

Abigail Gibson, Pawcatuck, CT, STEM Exploration

Emma Gladziszewski, Scituate, RI, Playground 2.0

Corinne Robbins, Wakefield, RI, Dance for All Abilities 

Zoie Steinkamp, Foster, RI, Elderly and Handicapped Water Assistant 

Lucy Stimson, Lincoln, RI, Making a Stress-Free Breakthrough 



The 2020-2021 Cookie  
Program showed that girls 
and volunteers are resilient! 

In mid-November, GSSNE celebrated 104 
years of Girl Scouts selling cookies at the 

annual Service Team Cookie Kickoff with 
many of our volunteers and we shared some 
of the amazing accomplishments achieved by 
girls, caregivers, and volunteers that are made 
possible by the Girl Scout Cookie Program. 
Our 2021 Honorary Cookie Chair was Shannon 
Sullivan, the CEO of Women and Infants 
Hospital who is also a Girl Scout alum and 
former cookie seller. 

Program Community Service Project to teach 
girls the importance of giving back to the 
community and to learn about the work that 
other non-profits in the area are doing. In 
2021 the recipient was the Providence Animal 
Rescue League (PARL).  PARL is a nonprofit 
organization dedicated to pets and the people 
who love them! Programs include cat, dog, 
and small animal adoptions and low-cost 
spay/neuter, pet food assistance, and vaccine 
services for community pets. Troops donated 
$2,067.74 to help support the animal rescue. 

In January we hosted our first virtual cookie 
rally with girls throughout the council 
learning cookie selling tips and participating 
in activities to help them get excited about 
the program. These activities focused on 
the 5 Essential Skills that girls learn through 
participation in the Cookie Program:

•	 Business Ethics
•	 Decision Making
•	 Goal Setting
•	 Money Management
•	 People Skills

The Girl Scout Cookie Program allows girls to 
manage their own cookie businesses and be part 
of the largest girl-led entrepreneurial program in 
the world. The Cookie Program is more than just 
a money earning opportunity, and proceeds 
from the sale remain in the local community to 
help fund troop trips and activities, community 
service projects, and more.

The 2020-2021 Girl Scout program presented 
us with challenges and opportunities, and 
when Girl Scouts put their minds to it, they 
can achieve great things. The imagination and 
creativity gave us drive-thru booths, touchless 
payment transactions, girl delivered pre-paid 
orders, increases in online sales, use of the 
direct ship cookie link, and more! GSSNE 
provided a variety of options for girls to 
participate safely and still have fun and earn 
proceeds for their troop.

Each year, GSSNE selects a local organization 
to be the recipient of the annual Cookie 



PACKAGES SOLD: 

500,124 

PACKAGES DONATED: 

8,748 
These were donated through the Cookie 

Share Program to local food banks and 

first responders. 

PACKAGES SOLD ONLINE: 

49,140   
GSUSA continued to use the online direct 

ship option that allowed customers to 

ship cookies right to their homes amid the 

ongoing pandemic. 

TROOP PROCEEDS: 

$406,564  
This money helps to support troop 

activities, travel, camping experiences, 

and community action projects. 

SERVICE UNIT PROCEEDS: 

$835.10
Service units who meet or exceed 

packages sold from the previous year 

earn additional proceeds.

CAMP COOKIE CREDITS: 

$93,090 
Money earned by each participating girl 

can be applied to the cost of GSSNE day 

or overnight camps, offsetting the cost 

and enabling girls to power their own 

adventures.  

COOKIE BOOTHS:  

600+  
Cookie booths provide opportunities 

for girls to spread Girl Scout Cookie 

cheer throughout their community 

while learning the 5 Essential Skills.

PER GIRL AVERAGE:  

216 
On average each girl participating in the 

Cookie Program sold 216  

packages of cookies!

Cookie Facts & Figures



In memory of Alice Laurenson	
Gerardine Cannon

In memory of Amanda Bombardier	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank A. Carnevale

In memory of Ash Chloe  
"Ant" Valiente	  
Jennifer Valiente

In memory of Barbara French	
Nancy Armstrong

In memory of Bette Vermette	  
Jean Vermette 
Betty and Tony Faella

In memory of Chris Roderick, Camp 
Hoffman Camp Director '76	  
Camp Hoffman staff alums:  
Betty Jackson, '76-'77  
Peggy McLean House, '76 
Pam Harrop, '67-'77 
Maria Chavez, '76-'77 
Joanne Scarpa & Kerry Hansell 
	 friends of Camp Hoffman staff 	
	 alumnae 
Judy Eggleston

We gratefully acknowledge the 
following individuals who made 

a donation in memory of  
someone they have lost. 

In memory of  
Deborah Lynne McMaster Tate	  
Joan H. McMaster

In memory of Doris Piatek	  
Carolyn A. Piatek

In memory of F. Harriett Dever	
Charlene I. Underhill

In memory of Gail Bolger	  
Judith Fleming

In memory of Gladys Panzarella	
Barbara Jones 
Tracy A. Minkin

In memory of Helen MacColl	  
Dorothy M. Woodcock

In memory of Helen Panarello	  
Janice A. Cordeiro  
Patricia A. Turillo-Palumbo 
Shirley A. Deacon 
The Phillips Family 
Carmine N. Ruggiero 
Herb & Dee Mangold 
Bill and Betti Kerrigan 
Paul B. Lavin 
Arline Gilpin 
Stephanie Bernard

In memory of Jo Ann  
Scotland Haggerty	  
Margery E. LeBeau

In memory of Kenneth Newhall	  
A. Larry Berren 
John Pruitt 
Linda Bonina

In Memory of  
 

In memory of Laurie Hodovan	  
Bank of America Charitable  
Foundation

In memory of Laura Richardson	
Laurie M. (Becote) Johnson

In memory of Lois Paul  
& Diane Jodoin	  
Diane M. Cheever

In memory of Louise  
& George Ameen	  
Judith Ameen Wilchynski

In memory of Margaret Gilbert	
Donna Sciola

In memory of Margaret Willis	
Toni-Maria Spencer

In memory of Marilyn Miller  
(My Troop Leader)	  
Susan Hannel

In memory of Mary Powers 
Janice S. Howard

In memory of Mildred Richards	
Ann-Marie Richards

In memory of Muriel Scholten	  
Ann B. Lanz

In memory of my mom Dorothy  
Favano Susan Cooper

In memory of my mother  
Claire M. Nolan	  
Lucille A. Cassidy

In memory of Nancy Jones 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank A. Carnevale

In memory of Patricia K. Perry 
Ann F. Anesta

In memory of my sister  
Phyllis H. Smith 
Elizabeth Harvey

In memory of Ruth E. Carlson	
Carlson's Lodge LLC

In memory of Sarah Louise  
McDermott	  
Catherine McDermott

In memory of Sodan Hem 
Kenneth & Marie Bray

In memory of Virginia Moss Newhall 
Sandra Bessacini 
Elizabeth C. Cugini  
Lenore A. DeLucia 
Janet A. Feyler 
Gert Shea

In memory of William C. Meeker	  
Jean E. Milkman



In honor Barbara Feyler	  
Janet A. Feyler

In honor of Angela McCalla	  
Claire Nelson

In honor of Ashleigh Shuman	  
Jane E. Shuman

In honor of Betty Cugini 
Russell D. Silva

In honor of Betty DeStefano 
Anne E. DeStefano

In honor of Camp Hoffman's  
100 Years	  
Chelsea Verria

In honor of Carole Ann Penney	
Shannon Potter 
Hannah Anderson 
Elizabeth Shanley 
Carrie Majewski 
Lynda Bedard 
Connie Worthington

In honor of Carolyn, Maria &  
Loretta Cimini & Helen Weber	
Elizabeth Cimini

In honor of Cherry Ames	  
Susan O. Farrell

In honor of Christina Bertorelli  
(Girl Scout)	  
Anna Maria Bertorelli

In honor of Cynthia Harney	
Jeannette T. Costa

In honor of Elana Shekar	
Nancy Riffle

In honor of everyone who worked  
at Girl Scouts of RI, Providence/ 
Cranston Girl Scouts, & GSSNE	  
Joan M. Breen

In honor of Florence Keck	
Reenie Barrow

In honor of Georgann Lardaro	
Eva-Marie Mancuso

In honor of Gina Petrucci	  
Sarah D. Cholewa

In honor of Gina Zollo Hartt,  
Gold Award recipient	  
Donna Marshall

In honor of Janet A. Feyler	
Connie Worthington 
Margaret Roque

In honor of Jean Howie Johnson	  
Mary H. Johnson

In honor of Joan Breen	
Phyllis J. Merrill

In honor of Judy Eggleston	  
Martha Z. Lewin  
Betsey J. Anderson

In honor of Kate Brewster	  
Alicia Monnes 
Colleen Sands 
Joanne Lynch 
Connie Worthington 
Courtney Gotjen 
George W. Shuster

In honor of Katie McCarty	
Louise A. Gauthier

In honor of Kimberly Anderson	  
Lisa Ballarino 
Frohman Anderson 
Elfriede A. Collis 
Courtney Gotjen

In honor of Louise G. Clarke	
Patricia R. Trosclair

In honor of Marissa Bertorelli  
(Gold Award)  
Anna Maria Bertorelli

In honor of Martha Frutchey	
Elisabeth Head

In honor of MaryKay Koreivo	
Edythe DeMarco 
Christine Jarosz

In honor of my Father	 
Virginia Caldwell

In honor of my Mother	
Maureen Jernigan

In honor of Dr. Nicole Alexander-Scott	
Susan Mansolillo 
Connie Worthington

In honor of my mother, Pat Carter	
Elissa M. Koskela

In honor of Peg Ruggieri	
Edward O. Handy III

In honor of Rachel Prendergast	
Janine Brown 
Dianne Martin 
Chris Cheverie

In honor of Shannon Sullivan	  
Deborah Myers Meilun  
George W. Shuster

In honor of Teens Reaching Extra- 
Ordinary Challenges program	  
Lois Dexter

In honor of the 2020 Leading  
Women Honorees 
Bridget Viphakone

In honor of the GSSNE Staff	
Joanne M. Daly

In honor of Troop 340 Cranston	  
Gerry Terceiro

In honor of Skyler & Tricia Barry	
Shawn Lang

In Honor of  
 We gratefully acknowledge  

the following individuals who made  
a donation to honor a family  

member or friend.



On Thursday, October 8th, 2020 at the 
GSSNE Leadership Center we honored 
eight remarkable women who model 
the Girl Scout mission throughout their 
careers in a multitude of ways. We 
celebrated virtually by watching the 
prerecorded event with the honorees and 
their guests followed by the distribution 
of awards. The event was once again 
emceed by Alison Bologna from NBC 10 
WJAR, former GSSNE Leading Women 
of Distinction honoree, and Founder of 
Shri Yoga and Shri Service Corp. Holly 
Viphakone, 2020 Gold Award Girl Scout, 
also spoke of her experience as a Girl 
Scout and about earning her Gold Award.

Below are the names of those that 
were honored at the 2020 Leading 
Women of Distinction Awards:

Dr. Nicole Alexander-Scott, Director of 
the Rhode Island Department of Health

Kimberly Anderson, Creator,  
Co-Founder, PLANT CITY

Kate Brewster, Executive Director, 
Jonnycake Center for Hope

Angela McCalla, Newport City 
Council, First Ward

Sandra Pearl, President, Science & 
Engineering Education Development, Inc.

Carole Ann Penney, Founder, Penney 
Leadership, LLC

Rachel Prendergast, Owner/
Operator, RaNew Salon and The 
Barbershop by RaNew Salon

Shannon Sullivan, President & COO 
of Women & Infants Hospital, Care 
New England

At GSSNE, we believe it is important to 
consistently showcase strong, influential 
women and set positive examples 
for today’s Girl Scouts. By sharing the 
successes and pathways these female 
leaders have taken to get where they 
are today, Girl Scouts can see firsthand 
that their dreams and aspirations are 
attainable. Our honorees are prominent 
women of distinction who directly 
impact our local communities and in 
that spirit, all proceeds from this event 
help to support GSSNE programming 
for girls working towards their Highest 
Awards.

Leading Women of Distinction Cookies & Cocktails
Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, we held 
our first-ever virtual Cookies & Cocktails event 
on March 4, 2021. The event wouldn’t be complete 
without our “Mmmmm” emcee Mario Hilario, 
anchor of NBC 10 News Sunrise. Our attendees 
also had the opportunity to see the brilliant recipe 
stylings of Chef Frank Terranova and hear from our 
special Girl Scout guest speaker, Caroline Barr.

Despite the virtual format, we were able to feature 
multiple area restaurants before and during the 
event. We are so grateful for the wonderful chef 
teams who joined us, and we thank them for their 
creativity in utilizing tasty Girl Scout Cookies “out 
of the box”: Hemenway’s, the Boat House, and 
KNEAD Doughnuts.

Proceeds from Cookies & Cocktails helps support 
many GSSNE programs including camp, STEM, 
financial literacy, and Community Outreach and 
Extended Learning.



$20,000+
Alletta Morris McBean Charitable Trust
Amica Companies Foundation
Valarie A. Gelb #
Dr. Daniel S. and Dorothy J. Harrop Fund
Rhode Island Commerce Corporation
George and Susan Shuster
The Champlin Foundation
The Rhode Island Foundation

$10,000-$19,999
Amica Mutual Insurance Company
Andy and Polly Erickson #
Dr. Pamela A. Harrop, MD  
Fidelity Investments
MaryKay Koreivo #
Mastercard
van Beuren Charitable Foundation

$5,000-$9,999
Jewelle C. Allen
CVS Health
CVS Health Charity Classic
Joanne M. Daly & Guy Millick
Estate of Marilyn Murphy Meardon
Pamela Grills Naccarato
Hebert Family Fund
Ida Ballou Littlefield Memorial Trust
June Rockwell Levy Foundation
John & Peggy Ruggieri
Kelli Viera
Walmart Inc.

$2,500-$4,999
Anonymous
Delta Dental of Rhode Island
Tara DeMoura
Fall River Women's Union
Janet A. Feyler
Fund of The Providence Shelter 
	 for Colored Children
Locke Lord LLP
Navigant Credit Union
Robert D. Wray Charitable Trust
Rockland Trust Charitable Foundation
The John Clarke Trust,  
	 Bank of America, N.A. Co-Trustee
Verizon Communications
Connie Worthington and Terry Tullis

$1,000-$2,499
Lori A. Basilico
Joan M. Breen
Mrs. Elizabeth C. Cugini
CVS Health Foundation
Dave's Marketplace
Susan Davis
Betty and Tony Faella
Ms. Constance Fitzgerald
Elsie Foy
Carol & Elizabeth Hartley
Gorette Hunter
Pam Hyland
Mr. Leslie M. Kenney
Freda and Stephen Lehrer
Michael D. and Mary F. Lynch
Maria Markos
Marsh & McLennan Agency LLC
Ms. Sally Russell
Lisa & Troy St. Onge #
Susan Steiner
Sally R. Strachan

Target
The North Family Trust
Ann K. Throop
Wave Federal Credit Union

$500-$999
Anonymous
Beacon Mutual Insurance Company
Mrs. Elfriede A. Collis & the late 		
	 Charles A. Collis
Ms. Jane P. Connerton
William H. Connerton #
Mrs. Patricia E. Coutu #
John and Cynthia Cross
Janice DiPietro, Exceptional Leaders 	
	 International
Peter and Maryann Drogan #
E.W. Burman, Inc.
Judy Eggleston
Girl Scouts of the USA
Mr. & Mrs. Edward O. Handy III
Mario Hilario
Hope Global
Deb and Alan Hubbard #
Camp Hoffman staff alum 
	� Betty Jackson, '76-'77; Peggy 
	 McLean House, '76; Pam Harrop, 	
	 '67-'77; Maria Chavez, '76-'77;  
	 Joanne Scarpa & Kerry Hansell, 		
	 friends of staff alumnae
Virginia and Robert Lallo
Margery E. LeBeau
Joanne Lynch
Carrie Majewski
Eva-Marie Mancuso
Laura A. Masterson
Edward McPherson
Patricia R. Murray
Claire Nelson
Oak Hill Farm, LLC

Cynthia and John Paliotta
Tim Pittman
Rehoboth Lions Club
Starkweather & Shepley 
	 Insurance Brokerage
Women in Leadership Nexus
Dorothy M. Woodcock

$250-$499
Anonymous
Mrs. Rebecca N. Alberg
Mrs. Nancy Armstrong
Mary E. and Nathan W. Chace
Susan and Roger Cicchini
Mr. John N. Conti
Katie Davis
June and Rod Fischer
Peggy House
Constance A. Howes
Lee-Ann Anderson Hurtubise
JH Communications, LLC
Beverly E. Ledbetter
Susan Mansolillo
Rotary Club of East Greenwich
Rotary Club of Warren/Barrington
Rotary Club of Westerly
Carol Schwebel
The Scribner Family
Team T.R.E.C.
URI Professional/Technical  
	 Administrative Association
Wolters Kluwer

$100-$249
Anonymous
Denise C. Aiken
Ms. Colleen Allen
Gail Lowney Alofsin
Catherine & Walter Alves
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Amaral

# Denotes soft credit from matching gift company

2021  
Supporters

The 2021 Supporters list is reflective of fiscal year 2021 which is Oct. 1, 2020 – Sept. 30, 2021 and includes the names of 
those who have made gifts of cash, pledges, and/or securities within that timeline. This list does not reflect supporters who have 
purchased tickets to GSSNE events, and/or made silent auction item purchases. Please note, gift in-kind donations are reflected 
separately at the end of this report. We have made every effort to correctly identify our supporters. If omissions or discrepancies are 
noted, please contact Lisa Ducharme at lducharme@gssne.org so we may update our records.



Amazon Smile
Susan E. Anderson
Karin and Jim Aukerman
Reenie Barrow
Stephanie Bernard
Lisa and Loren Bowe
Kate Brewster 
Thomas W. Byrne & Edythe DeMarco
Virginia Caldwell
Mr. and Mrs. Frank A. Carnevale
Justine Carroll
Ms. Lucille A. Cassidy
Cynthia A. Clancy
Kathy and Mike Clarkin
Jeremy Colton
Gina Cosimano
Ms. Jeannette T. Costa
Nina and Gordon Dash
Jane A. Desforges
Anne E. DeStefano
Jayne A. Devol #
Ms. Karen M. Edwards
Donna Poziomek Englestad aka Pip
David Fales #
Ms. Susan O. Farrell
Martha, Jim and Liz Frutchey
GFWC Wampanoag Women's Club
John Hare
Elizabeth Harvey
Sara Hill Family
Janice S. Howard
Christine Jarosz
Barbara Jones
Ms. Margaret E. Kane
Bill and Betti Kerrigan
KNEAD Doughnuts
Elissa and Matt Koskela
Ann B. Lanz
Kathryn Lee
Jennifer Leigh
Anne M. Livingston
Ms. Marcia Macdonald
Timothy Marran
Mr. & Mrs. Norman E. McCulloch, Jr., 	
	 Trustees, McAdams Charitable 		
	 Foundation
Catherine McDermott
Mary McVeigh

Mrs. Anne K. Meeker
Phyllis J. Merrill
Deb Myers Meilun
Mrs. Joanne C. O'Connell-Foster
J. Timothy & Dorothy O'Reilly
Angelo Pezzullo
The Phillips Family
Lianne Pinheiro
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Pruitt
Deborah Ricci
Rinet Company, LLC
Margaret and Joseph Roque
Monique Rossignol 
	 & Peter Gladziszewski #
Richard Rusk
Gertrude C. Santos
Susan L. Santos
Second Congregational Church
Jane and Deming Sherman
Pat and Jay Smith
Jan Spence
Toni-Maria Spencer
Cynthia Speranza
Jane E. Sullivan, Esq.
Catherine J. Swerdlick
Taunton Federal Credit Union
Gerry Terceiro
Margaret Tryforos and Paul Thompson
Two Brothers Home Services LLC
Jennifer Valiente
Jean Vermette
Barbara M. Wallace
Cynthia V. L. Ward
Lauren Richardson Williams
Ms. Jessica Wrubel

Under $100
Anonymous
Jacqueline Ackerman
Mrs. Carroll S. Adams
Gretchen Alaniz
Jonathan Alvarez
Betsey J. Anderson
Frohman Anderson
Hannah Anderson
Mary Anderson
Mrs. Ann F. Anesta
Anne and Stephen Anthony

Brooke Ardito
Karen Joy Asher
Suzanne G. Ayvazian 
	 and Boze T. Hancock
Lesley Azzinaro
Lisa Ballarino
Sierra Barnhardt-Barter
Robert L. Barnwell
Elizabeth A. Barr
Phyllis Barr
Maria Barry
Amanda Batastini
Tracey Beck
Lynda Bedard
Heather Bentley #
A. Larry Berren
Anna Maria Bertorelli
Sandra Bessacini
Katherin Bianchini
Mr. and Mrs. James Bierden
Bloom Back Flowers, LLC
Christina Blundin
Michael Bond
Linda Bonina
Ann Borke
Boscov's
Sara M. Bradford
Kenneth & Marie Bray
Evelyn Brouillette
Deborah Burke
Angelica Cagley
Pamela Campellone
Gerardine Cannon
Carlson's Lodge LLC
Ms. Diane M. Cheever
Jacqueline A. Chevalier
Chris Cheverie
Sarah D. Cholewa
Leah Church
Elizabeth Cimini
Nicholas Cioe
Anne Ciresi
Janice A. Cordeiro
Kimberly Cotter
Andrea Curria
Carla DaCosta
Tracy Dalpe
Nancy Davis

Shirley A. Deacon
Lee DeLucia
Charlotte Card DeMarco
Caitlin Demers
Betty DeStefano
Desiree DesVergnes
Roberta Dowding
Danielle B. and Jason M. Drinan
Ms. Kimberly Dumpson
Shannon Dunnigan
Ms. Sally Erskine
Yvonne Federowicz
Dawn Fisante
Judith D. Foltz
Ms. Barbara A. Fontaine
Pamela Fotopoulos
Renee Fullerton
Rebecca Ganley
Kathryn L. Gann, Ph.D.
Suma Gautam
Louise A. Gauthier
Pauline and David Gendron
Susan Gerbi-McIlwain
Mrs. Arline Gilpin
Jamie Goeden
Courtney Gotjen
Colleen Gouveia Moulton
Mary-Liz Grady
Sandie Grage
Betty-Jo Cugini Greene
Jessica Greene
Ticiana Massi Grenga
Tory Groves
Nancy Hagerty
Kirsten Hammann
Ms. Janet S. Handford
John Hanks
Susan Hannel, Ph.D.
Allyson Harple
Lise and Alan Hasegawa
Mary Hazlett
Elisabeth Head
Gretchen Heath
Brenna Heffner
Seychelle Hoffer
Jennifer Hogencamp
Sara Hunter
Christine Isidoro

# Denotes soft credit from matching gift company



Gretchen Jaber
Mr. Theodore F. Jakubowski
Nicole Jardin
Mrs. Maureen Jernigan
Michelle Jessop
Laurie M. (Becote) Johnson
Holly Johnson & Chuck Beltz
Ms. Jean M. Josephson
Kimberley Justham
Ms. Alena Kacal
Meghan Kampper
Paula L. Keogh
Susan Kerins
Molly Kieloch
K. Berit Kosterlitz
Angela Lambert
Paul B. Lavin
John F. Law
Olivia Leontie
Ashlee Lestan
Martha Z. Lewin
Marianne H. Limoges
Elizabeth Lubelczyk
David Luther
Kathleen & Edward Malin
Veronica Manfredi
Herb & Dee Mangold
Rona Mann
Ms. Jill Marshall
Nancy and Louis Marsiglia
Dianne Martin
Sonya Martin
Mr. James W. McCormick, Jr.
Patricia C. McDevitt
Casey McGrath
Ms. Joan H. McMaster
Elizabeth and Dave McNab
Lisa Meller
Jean and Howard Milkman
Stephanie Miller-Reginster
Tracy A. Minkin
Alicia Monnes
Miriam E. Montag
Ms. Eileen Moore
Nadine Mottram
Sharon Mulligan
Michael Nault
Rachel Nunes

Julie Oliveira
Anita Oliver
Meghan Ollerhead
Harmony Oschefski
Mr. Matthew Palmer
Heather Parrott
Diane Passafaro
Sandy Pearl
Beverly R. Perry
Ms. Carolyn A. Piatek
Amanda Pierce
Pam Pinheiro
Elizabeth Pinsker
Aimee Plouffe
Shannon Potter
Rachel Prendergast
Kristin Zosa Puleo
Lynn Rakowsky
Kendra Randall
Kimberly Rawson
Theresa Raymond
Amy Ricci-Tum
Lisa Richard
Ms. Ann-Marie Richards
Nancy Riffle
Karen Roberts
Becky Rogers
Cynthia Rollins
Jodi Roque
Carmine N. Ruggiero
Lucas Ryback
Jody Salisbury
Colleen Sands
Pamela Sawin
Pamela Scheller
Courtney Schmidt
Nancy Schreib
Donna Sciola
Nancy Serpa
Elizabeth Shanley
Ellen Sharp
Stephanie Sharp
Katina L. Shaw
Gert Shea
Mrs. Frances Shippee
Priscilla Shube & Wayne Rosenberg
Jane, Ashleigh & Peter Shuman
Kelly Smith

Jen Sousa
Jennifer Spira
Shannon Sullivan
Kara Sutherland
Tammi Swensen
Julie Sygiel
Katharine and Fred Tarasuk
Kathleen A. Torregrossa
Troop 127 Scituate
Troop 602
Troop 4912
Patricia Rollins Trosclair
Patricia A. Turillo-Palumbo
Charlene I. Underhill
Maureen Van Herpe
Chelsea Verria
Justina J. Victorino
Bridget Viphakone
Brad & Linda Voelz
Victoria and Michael Vona
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Waddicor
Mel Wathen
Margaret Webster
Dan Webster & Ashley Biebel-Webster
The Welser Family
West Warwick Elks Lodge
Deb Westgate-Silva
Judith Ameen Wilchynski
Dianne Wilkin
Laura and Steve Wilkinson

Planned Giving  
A GIFT THAT LASTS  

A LIFETIME

The Juliette Gordon Low  
Society—GSSNE’s Planned Giving 
Society—was established to thank 
and honor individuals who choose 
to make Girl Scouts a beneficiary 

in their estate plans. Our council is 
grateful for the thoughtfulness of 

the following individuals:

Carroll S. Adams • Susan E. Anderson

Stefanie Argus • Nancy Armstrong  

Karin N. Aukerman • Barbara J. Barber 

Grace M. Donnelly • Mary E. Durfee*   

Betty P. Faella • Barbara J. Feyler

Elsie J. Foy • Martha M. Frutchey

Michele A. Gariepy

Pamela Grills Naccarato

William R. Howard • Pam Hyland

Margery E. LeBeau • Anne K. Meeker

Miriam E. Montag • Diane L. Pelrine

Lianne C. Pinheiro • Terri Pitt

Elizabeth C. Rowland

Brian and Kristin Scribner

Barbara C. Smith • Susan Steiner

Julie Sygiel • Barbara M. Wallace

Girl Scout Movement-Wide 
Challenge Planned Gifts
Erik Andersen & Eva Andersen

Dianne Belk & Lawrence Calder

# Denotes soft credit from matching gift company
*deceased



Employee Giving  
Programs
While GSSNE does not receive direct 
United Way funding, we do appreciate the 
assistance of the following agencies that 
administer donor designations. 

Bank of America Charitable Foundation

Citizens Charitable Foundation

Liberty Mutual Insurance Company

United Way of Massachusetts Bay  
and Merrimack Valley

United Way of Rhode Island, Inc.

Gifts in Kind

$1,000 - $2,499

Blueflash Photography	

$500 - $999	

Carole Ann Penney	

$100 - $249	

Newport Restaurant Group		   
Sir Speedy Providence  
    eLume Marketing, Inc.	

Under $100

KNEAD Doughnuts



*deceased

Income ALL FUNDS

 Product Sales (net)	  $1,580,182 	 60%

 Philanthropy	  $424,231	 16%

 Camp & Program Fees	  $384,882	 14%

 Other	  $135,762	 5%

 Interest & Dividends	  $79,139	 3%

 Girl Scout Shops (net)	  $49,752	 2%

Subtotal:	 $2,653,948 
	

Realized & Unrealized Gain on  
Investment Transactions (net)	 $668,125 

Increase in Value  
of Trust Assets	 $59,666

PPP Forgiveness	 $375,700

Total:	    $3,757,439

Expense 	  
 Program Services	 $2,405,646 	 78% 

 Management & General	  $420,067  	 14%

 Fundraising	  $243,830  	 8%  

Total:	    $3,069,543 

Membership
Statistics

 
 3,253    

Girl members

1,373  
Adult members 

630 
Lifetime members 

5,256 
Total members

$869 
Cost of providing a year  

of Girl Scouting to one girl 

60+16+14+5+3+2
75+16+9+

2021 Financials



Girl Scout Mission
 

Girl Scouting builds girls of  
courage, confidence, and character, 
who make the world a better place.

Girl Scout Promise
On my honor, I will try: 
    To serve God and my country,
    To help people at all times, 
    And to live by the Girl Scout Law.

Girl Scout Law
I will do my best to be
    honest and fair,
    friendly and helpful,
    considerate and caring, 
    courageous and strong, and
    responsible for what I say and do, 
and to  
    respect myself and others, 
    respect authority,
    use resources wisely,
    make the world a better place, and 
    be a sister to every Girl Scout. 

The Girl Scout Difference

      
Girl Scouts of Southeastern New England 
500 Greenwich Avenue, Warwick, RI 02886 
401.331.4500 | 800.331.0149 

Girl Scouts bring their dreams to life and work together to build a better 

world. Through programs across Southeastern New England, Girl Scouts of all 

backgrounds and abilities can be unapologetically themselves as they discover 

their strengths and rise to meet new challenges—whether they want to climb 

to the top of a tree or the top of their class, lace up their boots for a hike or 

advocate for climate justice, or make their first best friends. Backed by trusted 

adult volunteers, mentors, and millions of alums, Girl Scouts lead the way as 

they find their voices and make changes that affect the issues most important 

to them.

Your ongoing support and dedication to Girl Scouting enables Girl Scouts of 

Southeastern New England to continue offering girl-led opportunities to ALL girls! 

We greatly appreciate your commitment to building girls of courage, confidence, 

and character, who make the world a better place.

Continue supporting Girl Scouts for present and future generations. Make a gift 

using the enclosed envelope, visit www.gssne.org/donate, or call 401-331-4500 to 

learn how you can help a Girl Scout today!


